CUB-SCOUT NEWS

Cub meetings should begin in the next week or so.

The Cubs will again be selling boxes of apples this year. As this is one of the ways of raising money for scout hall expenses the support of local residents is asked for.

On THURSDAY, SEPTEMBER 20th in the SCOUT HALL there will be a MEETING of PARENTS of present CUBS, SCOUTS AND VENTURERS as well as PARENTS of BOYS WISHING TO JOIN the scout movement. The purpose of this meeting is to discuss the future of scouting in town. All parents are urged to attend.

RECREATION NEWS

RECREATION DEPARTMENT FALL & WINTER PROGRAMS:

At this particular time of year, many organizations will be holding their organization—al meetings to prepare themselves for the upcoming season. The Recreation Office would like to remind the executives of all organizations to book their meeting rooms at the Recreation Centre as far in advance as possible. Due to the physical changes that took place in the Centre this summer, there are presently only two meeting rooms available.

The Recreation Office is presently working on a number of Fall programs and information will be publicized as soon as it is available. Some of the Fall programs are as follows: Yoga Course, to be operated in conjunction with Confederation College; Art Course, to be operated in conjunction with Sports and Recreation Branch; Personal Development Course, to be operated in conjunction with Simpsons Sears or Eatons; Chess.

ANYONE INTERESTED IN FORMING A CHESS CLUB?

Since the Recreation Office has received enquires regarding the formation of a chess club, the Recreation Office will simply record the names of persons who would be interested in forming a club up until September 27th. If feed-back up to and including that date is favourable, a special organization meeting will be held with those who register. This particular program has various possibilities; for example, some people may be interested in forming a chess club, while others may be interested in learning more about the game.

If you are interested in any way, be sure to call the Recreation Office and leave your name.

FACILITY PREPARATION: During the next few

weeks, the maintenance staff at the Recreation Centre will be extremely busy attempting to prepare all facilities for winter use. In addition to preparing the various facilities (arena, curling rink, etc.), there are presently sub-contractors in the building doing the heat conversion. While this is being done, various parts of the building will be in a cluttered state. We hope to have everything back to normal once the contractors are finished their work.

cont'd page I5..

THE SCHREIBER CITIZENS RINK COMMITTEE REQUIRES

the following personnal to operate the arena from October Ist, 1973 to approx -imately March 30, 1973.

I - Rink Manager
I - Ticket Seller

4 - Ticket Takers

6 - Rink Manager Assistants

Also anyone interested in belonging to the committee is welcome.

Applications will be received by the chairman until September 26, 1973.
Thank You

Chairman,

William A. Campbell

POSITIONS OPEN

CLERICAL STENOGRAPHER 2

Salary \$107.00 - \$125.00 Per Week (Depending on Experience)

CLERICAL TYPIST 2

Salary \$104.00 - \$141.50 Per Week (Depending on Experience)

Clerical Stenographer and Typist required for position in the District Office, Ministry of Natural Resources, White River, Ontario.

Qualifications: Completion of Grade IO preferably Grade I2 Secondary School Education Ability to type minimum of 35 w.p.m. Shorthand 80 w.p.m. Elementary knowledge of office procedure and practices.

Application Forms may be obtained from any Ministry of Natural Resources Office or by Writing to District Manager, Ministry of Natural Resources White River, Ontario POM 3GO

MINISTER:
Honourable L. Bernier W.Q. MacNee